

Transports Canada

427 Laurier Avenue West 14th Floor, Suite 1449 Ottawa, ON K1A 0N5

Fax (613) 990-2015

Your file Votre référence

Our file Notre référence

January 28, 2008

Mrs. Silvia Fraser Supervisor, Security & Life Safety City of Toronto, Corporate Security 100 Queen Street West, Ground Floor Toronto ON M5H 2N2

SUBJECT: THE TRANSIT-SECURE CONTRIBUTION PROGRAM

Dear Mrs. Fraser:

Thank you for your application for funding under Round Four of the Transit-Secure Contribution Program.

I am pleased to inform you that the following projects have been selected for funding:

- Project # 1 Interoperability Between Key Stakeholders (\$637,500)
- Project # 2 Advanced Anti-Terror Awareness and Mitigation Training (\$75,000). You are encouraged to share the results of this project with other operators.
- Project #3 Physical Protection Systems (Round IV Enhancements) (\$1,125,450).

As indicated in the Application Guidelines, Transport Canada and the Recipient must enter into a contribution agreement before any payment can be made with respect to a project. Heather Boyes, Transit-Secure Contribution Program Officer, will be contacting you shortly to discuss the specifics of the Contribution Agreement and to answer any questions you may have.

Transit-Secure recipients are reminded that, with some exceptions, a competitive process of call for tenders by public advertisement must be held for the award of contracts. The Transit-Secure program ends on March 31, 2009 and all projects must be completed by this date.

Sincerely yours,

Aaron McCrorie

Director, Program Management

Rail and Urban Transit Security (ABJ)

c.c. Joseph Pennachetti, Deputy City Manager & Chief Financial Officer
Ulli Watkiss, City Clerk
Andrew Robinson, Supervisor, Buildings Security, City of Toronto, Corporate Security
Dwaine Nichol, Manager, Security & Life Safety, City of Toronto, Corporate Security

